

Cumbria County Archery Association



Cumbria County Archery Association Committee Meeting

Minutes

Held on 4th August 2019 at French Fields, Penrith.

Those Present

Name	Officer	Club
Simon Degler	Chairman	Sellafield Archery Club
June Houghton	Vice Chairman	Keswick Archers
Stuart Burnett	Secretary	Sellafield Archery Club
Chrissey Burnett	Treasurer	Sellafield Archery Club
Chris Battersby	Tournament Organiser	Eagle Bowmen
Andy Carr	NCAS Rep	Eagle Bowmen
Beks Parry	Public Relations	Eagle Bowmen
David Poole	Tournament Organiser	Vickers Archery Club
Robert Edmondson	Club Representative	Keswick Archers

Meeting opened approx. 4:00pm

1. Apologies

Tony Tideswell, Honorary President (Kendal Bowmen), Susan Gill (Secretary Kendal Bowmen), Alison Hunter (Beacon Archers).

2. Minutes of the previous meeting and Review of Actions from Previous meeting

- a) The minutes were reviewed and the minutes were accepted.
- b) Matters Arising: Item 4 Pentangle. Chris was asked by someone from Scotland for photo's of the Trophies. Chris doesn't have any photo's but he sent a list of winners. Only three trophies were returned, and these were handed-out at the competition.
- c) **Actions**

2.1. Action 44, is ongoing.

2.2. Actions 58 and 59 are ongoing. It would be good to get dates in advance, so they could be put on the web-site and sent out by email. Sometimes Squad Days and Coaching Days appears on Facebook, but not everyone can see that. We need better communication to get more archers involved. (It was previously mentioned that more dates will be organised once the County Team competition is over. It was also previously suggested the recurve archers have a day with Alan and Garry Wilkinson.)

2.3. Action 62 is complete.

2.4. Action 69 is ongoing. Chrissey just needs to fill-in the forms and get people's signatures.

2.5. Action 76 is left ongoing. It was mentioned that Paul Akister from Vickers might be interested. It was also suggested that we ask Archery GB if they can mail-shot all the Archers in the County on our behalf. For anyone who's interested, we can arrange for them to come to a Competition to see what's involved, and "shadow" a judge. Alternatively, we could do a "have-a-go" for Judges at a Squad Day.

2.6. Action 78 and 80 are complete. Chris is the Tournament Organiser. Maryport club will provide the Field Party. The competition will change date to 19th July in 2020.

2.7. Actions 81 to 84 were completed prior to the minutes of the previous meeting being published.

2.8. Action 85 is covered as Item 3 below.

3. County Team Clothing

3.1. Chris reported that the Squad Clothing is still available from Lakeland Embroidery (in Penrith). The Hoodies are £27.50 and the a full-zip version is available for £31.75. this includes the County logo on the front and the wording on the back.

3.2. It was commented that a Gillet and a softshell jacket were previously available. New Action: Chris to ask for prices for a Gillet and a softshell.

4. Trophies

4.1. It was agreed that we will need 12 new trophies, for the FITA weekend competition in July next year, because of the change of format; for Longbow, Barebow, Recurve and Compound bow styles, each for Mens, Ladies, and Junior Archers.

4.2. We discussed if trophies should be awarded to Gents, Ladies and juniors (Cadets) for the 720 rounds. It was agreed that we wouldn't, as it's part of the weekend and the 12 trophies are for the overall competition.

4.3. It was agreed that approximately £50 each would be okay. It was suggested that Shields would be good, as they have lots of spaces for the winners names. New Action: Chris to see Rosie about new trophies.

5. Meeting Dates

5.1. The proposed meeting date of the next meeting is 14th September. It was agreed that it is too soon to have another meeting, so the meeting will be cancelled.

5.2. This makes the AGM to be the next meeting, in November.

5.3. The only business to deal with before then is the Alf Davies Award. There has been three nominations. This will be dealt with by email between the main committee members, in

September. New Action: Stu to email out information about the nominations for the Alf Davies Award in September.

6. AOB

- 6.1.** Clarification of who is doing the Tournament Organiser role was asked for. Chris is still organizing the Outdoor competitions and he is still the main name on the forms to Archery GB so we keep Record Status. Dave is handling the entries for the Indoor competitions. Lorraine is arranging for the Trophies to be returned, and enter information on the computer one the day, for indoor shoots.
- 6.2.** We are currently without a Child Protection Officer for the County. New Action: Dave to ask his Club's Child Protection Officer if they will take on the role for the County as well.
- 6.3.** It was clarified that Alfie and Drew Ridding have been co-opted into the Junior Officer's role.
- 6.4.** It was asked if the "Year Bars" could be engraved with the Year? Chris replied that future ones will be engraved.
- 6.5.** It was asked if there could be a page on the Web-site for archery equipment for sale on the web-site. Beks replied that there already is this on the Facebook pages. If anyone wants to advertise any equipment for sale, send Beks the information and she will put it on, but she won't get involved, so make sure the seller's information is included in the details.
- 6.6.** It was asked if the grant from the County for judges uniform could be used for equipment. It was agreed it is okay to use the money from the uniform grant. The NCAS uniform grant is £150, and the County made up the difference. There is also an award of £50 available from NCAS when a Judge qualifies or goes up a level. The Judge can also ask NCAS for a grant for Judges Equipment. The County hasn't previously given a grant for Judges Equipment and it was felt it wouldn't be fair to the other judges (who have already bought equipment without a grant) to change this.

Meeting Closed 5:20pm

Actions from February 2018

Action No.	Description	Who	Progress
44	Send out a request for work parties/ helpers about a month before as well as about two weeks before a competition.	Stu	Ongoing Updated to include a month before.

Actions from June 2018

58	Simon to ask Jeff about Squad Day dates.	Simon	Ongoing More dates are being organised.
59	Simon to ask Jeff about the Coaching Day run by Steve and Sharon.	Simon	Ongoing More dates to be organised.
62	Chris to continue to talk to Sharon about the future of the Pentangle competition.	Chris	Complete.

Actions from August 2018

69	Chrissey will let the Committee know which bank has been chosen at the next meeting.	Chrissey	Ongoing Chosen the Cumberland. Need to fill-in forms.
----	--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------	----------	-------------------------------------------------------------

Actions from September 2018

76	Resend an email to the Clubs, asking if anyone else is interested in becoming a Judge.	Stu	Ongoing. Resend the email.
----	----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------	-----	-------------------------------

Actions from February 2019

78	Ask if someone at Maryport is willing to be Tournament Organiser for the County Championships.	Jeff	Complete
----	------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------	------	----------

Actions from June 2019

80	Check with Matt if County Championships can be moved to 19 th July in 2020?.	Jeff	Complete
85	Find out prices of squad clothing from Lakeland Embroidery and send information to Jeff.	Chris	Complete – see item 3 above.

New Actions August 2019

86	Ask for prices of Gillet and Softshell jackets	Chris	New
87	See Rosie about new trophies.	Chris	New
88	Email out information about the nominations for the Alf Davies Award in September.	Stu	New
89	Ask his Club's Child Protection Officer if they will take on the role for the County as well.	Dave	New

End of Minutes